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Notes from the Principal, Mrs. Roux …

Well, last week was a bit unsettling in light of sad/scary events in our state. These situations are never easy to navigate
and take an emotional toll on everyone; however, I want to acknowledge and applaud the staff for how well they
handled the situation here at school. For those families who chose to send your children to school, please know that
teachers and staff worked together to provide as much normalcy as possible, while also being sensitive to the needs of
some students who shared questions or concerns. I am very proud of all staff members for their professionalism and
commitment to providing a safe and productive learning environment.

I’d like to send out a huge thank you to all families who attended Parent/Teacher conferences last week. These
conferences are a critical part of ensuring that your child has a positive educational experience this year. If you were
unable to attend, please reach out to your child’s teacher(s) and they will happily accommodate a way to
connect with you for these important conversations.

Additionally, I’d like to thank our amazing Troy PTO (and any staff that supported), for hosting the book fair this past
week! We really appreciate the time and effort that goes into making events like this possible!

One final reminder about Halloween: some classrooms will likely be planning small activities and some of the schools
will be hosting school wide themes such as dress like your favorite book character, school spirit day, or something
similar. Please just keep in mind that for any dress up type activities, students are not allowed to wear just regular
Halloween costumes that are not connected to these themes, and no dress up that includes weapons, blood or
anything related to violence will be allowed. Thank you so much for your cooperation.

Reminders this week include:

● At this time, we are still asking that students be dropped off at the main entrance where a staff member will
greet them and escort them inside.

● Daily dismissal time will begin with parent pick ups at 3:00, followed by bus dismissals beginning at
approximately 3:15. Parents are asked to pull up to the entrance and your child will be brought out to meet
your car.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you have questions, concerns, or need support for your child or your family.
Have a great week!

(email: lroux@rsu3.org school phone: 948-2280 home phone: 568-3980 cell: 323-0990)

Notes from the Office:
Our office has recently received the 2023 Neighbor for
Neighbor Holiday Assistance applications from WCAP.
If your family is in need of holiday food baskets and/or
gifts, please call the Office and an envelope will be
sent home with your student. The application due
dates are as follows: For Thanksgiving is November
1st and Christmas is December 1st.

Please see below for Halloween Safety Tips if you will be
participating in Trick-or Treating!

Important Upcoming Dates…..

11/10 - Veteran’s Day - No School

11/13 - School Board Mtg at Monroe School

11/22-24 - Thanksgiving Break

Happy Halloween!
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Check out what’s happening at Troy School … Week of: 10/23

2/3 This week in ⅔ learned the new phonics pattern oo. We learned
about the midwest in social studies. Students read about the
animals, attractions, and states that are in this region. In Math we
played a review game on Friday of the concepts we learned so far.

4/5 I appreciated everyone who made it in for conferences this week! It was a great

meeting with you to share all the amazing things your child has already done this year

and what we are working on.

We have been continuing on with our story Shakespeare’s Secret in reading. Just as

Hero starts to find a clue about the diamond, it seems to get a little further away from

her finding it. Your child has been getting better at responding to questions about the

story! It’s fun to hear all their thoughts about what they think will happen.

We’re continuing on with place value knowledge in math. They are all showing good

growth and we’ll be moving to addition and subtraction soon!

From the Students:

Math is what is the best, especially place value. I think we need to keep working about
it more, too. By Daynah
In writing, we are writing about monsters. We have beenworking on
them for a couple of days and it is fun! (Ask us about ourmonsters!) By
Jaxon

Intervention

Here are some steps for helping students decode a multi-syllable
word. Most words have a vowel in each syllable, but there are some
exceptions as we know with the English language. It is important to
encourage your child to look closely at the letters in the word first.



Music This week in music, K-2 students continued work on ukuleles. We
also learned The Little Bell of Westminster. 3-5 students continued
working on their songs.

Agriculture We had a mooooving agriculture class this week as students met
Recking Ball, the Adopt-a-Cow we will be following throughout the
school year. Recking Ball is an adorable Holstein calf living at
Brigeen Farms in Turner, ME. We also took advantage of great
weather by planting our garlic. Finally, Mrs. Spinning’s class used
leaf identification resources to identify the specific types of maple
trees we tap for sugaring.












